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At its meeting on September 11, 1970, the Land Tanji Yamamura
Use Commission voted to approve a petition (A70-248), S@ley S Sakanashi
initiated upon its own motion, to amend the land use
district boundaries for approximately 95 acres of
land situated at Honokohau and Keahuolu, North Kona,
Hawaii as described below:

Conservation to Urban - 94 acres total

Tax Map Key: Owner: - - Acres:
7-4-08: 3 (portion) State of Hawaii 20+

7-4~08: 4 (portion) Lanihau Corporation )
James Spencer Estate )

Francis M. P. Spencer) 20+
Rose Pratt )
Alice B. Spencer )

Martha L. S. Mossman )
7-4-08: 10 (portion) Lanihau Corporation 544

Urban to Conservation - 1 acre total

7-4~-08: 10 (portion) Lanihau Corporaticn 1+
Very truly vours,

Dﬁ&l.‘mﬂw‘--»—\-— L

. RAMON DURAN
Encl. - Map Executive Officer
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STATE OF HAWAII
LAND USE COMMISSION

MEMORANDUM September 11, 1970
1 p.m.

TO: LAND USE COMMISSION

FROM: STAFF

SUBJECT: A70-248 - LAND USE COMMISSION (Honokcohau)

A public hearing was held on June 12, 1970, on this
petition initiated by the Land Use Commission to rezone
approximately 94 acres from Conservation to Urban and
approximately 1 acre from Urban to Conservation at Honokohau
(Aimakapa) Fishpond and boat harbor area, North Kona, Hawaii.

The Hawaii County Planning Commission recommended
deferral of this petition pending an improvement in the Kona
water situation. However, the Land Use Commission staff
recommended that the property be reclassified as proposed for
the f&llowing reasons:

1. oOur consultants for the five year boundary review
of 1969 recommended that the makai area near the
Honokohau Fishpond be protected by a Conservation
District designation until a detailed
archaeological survey could establish the
location of the more important historical
features for preservation. Upon completion of
the study, they advised an adjustment to the

Urban-~Conservation boundary line could be






initiated to permit the development of the
proposed resort complex and protect and preserve
all of the significant historic sites within the
study area. This recommendation had the full
support and concurrence of the landowners and
developers involved.

The Bishop Museum completed the study, and the
more significant historical features have been
retained within the Conservation District,

Dr. Roland Force, Director of the Bishop Museum,
has accepted and approved th‘e developer's proposed
plan for the preservation and restoration of the
important archaeoclogical sites uncovered by the
study.

The Honokohau Fishpond and a 50-foot setback
around the pond are retained in the Conservation
District. Further, the landowners and developers
of the Honokohau resort have regquested that the
shoreline area remain in the Conservation District
in order that this asset will be put to its
highest and best use for the general welfare.

The Hawail Water Board has removed its moratorium
on construction due to the improvement of the

Kona water system.
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It is therefore again recommended that the reclassification

he approved as presented.






